

University Square Luton Bedfordshire LU1 3JU United Kingdom t +44 (0)1234 400400 f +44 (0)1582 743400 www.beds.ac.uk

Our Ref: 18/1032

Date: 16 March 2018

Dear Mr Walk

Re: Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request and your interest in the University of Bedfordshire.

Request

You requested the following information from the University of Bedfordshire:

- 1. Which IT research providers we are using for our IT Services department, academic staff and students (research access through electronic for computing students/information technology)
- 2. Do we have a subscription with Gartner
- 3. How much we pay annually for this subscription
- 4. When does this subscription end
- 5. Who makes the decision to acquire, Library or IT Services
- 6. Who can you contact to speak about providing technology based research

Response

In response to questions 1 - 5, the University of Bedfordshire relies on section 43 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 as the information requested constitutes a commercial interest. Section 43(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 states:

Information is exempt information if its disclosure under this Act would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it).

Section 43(3) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 states:

The duty to confirm or deny does not arise if, or to the extent that, compliance with section 1(1)(a) would, or would be likely to, prejudice the interests mentioned in









Registered Office University Square Luton Bedfordshire LU1 3JU England

Vice Chancellor Bill Rammell subsection (2).

Section 43 not only provides an exemption from the obligation to communicate the information to an applicant, but also provides an exemption from the requirement to inform the applicant whether the information is held. The University of Bedfordshire considers that the disclosure of the requested information will prejudice the University's commercial interests because competitor knowledge could encourage a competitive response that could negatively impact the University.

In response to question 6, the University is exempt under section 40 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 from releasing this information as it amounts to personal information. Section 40(2)(b) of the Freedom of Information Action 2000 states:

Section 40(2): Any information to which a request for information relates is also exempt information if—

(b) either the first or the second condition below (sections 40(3) and 40(4) of the Act) is satisfied.

Section 40(3): The first condition is—

- (a) in a case where the information falls within any of paragraphs (a) to (d) of the definition of "data" in section 1(1) of the Data Protection Act 1998, that the disclosure of the information to a member of the public otherwise than under this Act would contravene—
 - (i) any of the data protection principles, or
 - (ii) section 10 of that Act (right to prevent processing likely to cause damage or distress), and
- (b) in any other case, that the disclosure of the information to a member of the public otherwise than under this Act would contravene any of the data protection principles if the exemptions in section 33A(1) of the Data Protection Act 1998 (which relate to manual data held by public authorities) were disregarded.

In respect of this, we have applied this exemption as the first condition is satisfied due to the information comprises of personal data of individuals other than yourself, which if disclosed would contravene sections 40(3)(a)(i), and section 40(3)(a)(ii) of the Freedom of Information Act, and would breach the principles of the Data Protection Act 1998.

If you are not satisfied by the way we have handled your request, you can request a review by writing to the Senior Legal Officer.

If you are unhappy with the way the University handles your request through our appeals process, you have a right to appeal to the information commissioner at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Tel 08456 306060 or 01625 545745 or alternatively visit their website at www.ico.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,



Kirren Barrie

Data Protection Officer University of Bedfordshire